
 

 
 
 
 
 
November 26, 2021 
 
University of New England  
University Assessment Committee (UAC) 
c/o Jennifer Mandel, Ph.D. 
 
Re: Response to the 2020-2021 University Assessment Report 
 
Dear Dr. Mandel (Jen) and members of the UAC; 
 
The purpose of this correspondence is to provide a formal response to the UAC Report on the  
Status of Assessment and Quality of Educational Effectiveness at the University of New England (UNE) for 
academic year 2020-2021. The UAC’s findings were delivered to a well-attended University wide meeting 
on November 16, 2021, which included a robust follow-up discussion between the university community 
and committee members. This dynamic and vibrant process illustrates the culture and practice of 
assessment for educational quality improvement is well embedded at UNE. 
 
The 2020-2021 assessment report is comprehensive and thoughtfully constructed. I am pleased with the 
strong ongoing engagement of academic and co-curricular divisions in reporting assessment of student 
learning for their units. The quantification and synthesis of data which the UAC provides is invaluable, and 
your report details ongoing outcomes effectiveness endeavors across the University. The annual report 
additionally weaves insights and recommendations from prior years into current work, thereby illustrating 
the continuous and iterative nature of the outcomes assessment process. 
 
There is no doubt that the pandemic continues to impact teaching, learning, and assessment of student 
experiences/outcomes. Your report richly captures the myriad of pandemic-related disruptions experienced 
by academic programs, colleges, co-curricular units, and divisions. In addition to educational challenges, 
your report highlights how modifications to instruction and/or assessment gave rise to unexpected 
opportunities, including educational creativity and instructional ingenuity. Even with this backdrop, 
colleges, programs, and co-curricular units continued to advance quality improvement initiatives, taking 
action based upon data and evidence. 
 
The UAC’s recommendations are clear, well focused and serve to advance the culture and practice of 
assessment across the University. Below are my responses to the final recommendations presented in your 
report. 
 
Recommendation 1. I agree with this recommendation. Expanding the process of systematic assessment to 
co-curricular units such as Varsity Athletics, WCHP service learning, and Centers/Institutes reflects 
engagement of a significant proportion of the student body. Extending assessment to these student bodies 
reflects a balanced distribution of learning outcomes between undergraduate and graduate learners. I 



 

 


